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Media Scanning & Verification Cell 

Media alert from the Media Scanning & Verification Cell, IDSP-NCDC. 
 

The suspected patient was sent to District Hospital on Saturday has been identified 
as 32 year old truck driver from Ramnagar, Supela  With seasonal diseases potential 
patient of jaundice and dengue have also started coming up in the twin city. For the 
proper treatment patients are referred to district hospital. Lal Bahadur Shashtri 
Hospital is the major govt. hospital in Bhilai. Here patients not only come from 
Bhilai city but also from Charoda and Jamul. Dengue patients also suspected from 
Sector, Khursipara and other areas are also admitted in LBS Government Hospital.  

Doctors look after the suspected patients and then referee them to the District 
Hospital for further treatment. Doctors of the hospital said that till date 9 to 10 
patients came for the treatment but there was only one such patient who was 
suspected of suffering from dengue and rest were suffering from viral fever. We have 
sent that patient to District Hospital for further treatment. His N1H1 report has 
come positive. His sample has been sent to Mekahara Raipur the report is suspected 
to come on Monday. Earlier two more patients’ samples have been sent to Raipur and 
reports are likely to come on Monday. 
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 The suspected patient was sent to District Hospital on Saturday has been identified 
as 32 year old truck driver from Ramnagar, Supela. As per information the patient 
on July 19 went to Hyderabad in truck to deliver goods. There he fall ill and after 
returning Bhilai he got his checkup done. During kit test his N1H1 report came 
positive and taking sample it has been sent to Raipur for ELISA test. From July 1 to 
till date around 37 suspected cases of dengue has been detected of which seven cases 
has been diagnosed positive. 

 


